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“For in Christ dwells all the fullness of the Godhead bodily.”       Colossians 2:9 
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Immanuel (God with us)! I chose the verse above because 
every Christian cult gets this wrong. In Colossians 2:8, Paul 
warns, don’t let your minds be taken hostage by lies about 
Christ... The next verse, he hits at the foundation of it all. Jesus 
is fully God and able to save. Praise the Lord!  

“Year in Review” We will start in January of 2023 and through 
pictures, walk through the year together. What a wonderful 
year it has been! Some dear friends blessed us with a vacation 
in Florida to start off our year. What a refreshing family time!   

Please let us know. If you do not receive our monthly newslet-
ters by email, and you would like to, please let me know by 
emailing me at: oacmichigan@gmail.com   

January - May the High School and College Campuses are in full swing.  
 This spring, it was a blessing to be able to speak at Baccalaureate for one of the high schools. 

How encouraging, spending some time with 
staff man (Peter O’Driscoll) in Orlando, FL. 

Praise God for the school opportunities, 
where he is faithfully sharing the Gospel. 

 

Family Vacation in Florida (January) 

Michigan Colleges...  
MSU, CMU, WMU 

National Field Director 
responsibilities involve my 
traveling out of state a bit 
more often. The weeks I 
am away, the weekly high 
school programs continue. 
I am so thankful for the 
pastors and churches I 
get to partner with in 
these crucial ministries.  

Zehnder’s Snowfest 



              OAC Branch Dallas, Texas               OAC Branch Inland NW, Idaho     Camp Barakel Family Camp -  Michigan    

Every year, I have the blessing of spending intentional time at each of our OAC Branches. In April, I was able 
to visit both Rick and Dovie Moore (Dallas) and Mark and Angela Kennedy (Idaho). Our staff all have such a passion 
for the Gospel and compassion for the lost. I praise God for our OAC team. 

Congratulations! Isaac, Silas, and 
Lydia all received their driver’s license 
or learner’s permits in May AND Isaac 
graduated from high school.  

Congratulations! Eli and Sarah (now Harmon) 
were married June 10th. They still have these 
smiles on their faces. They have started their 
own business “Harmon Welding & Fabrication” 
and are actively serving in our church.   

We love the weeks we get  to serve at Camp Barakel (family Camp in 
May) and (Jr. High Camp in June).  God has caught the heart of many 
campers during their week at camp! Also, we love serving together 
each year with  Nortonville Gospel Chapel at their Family Vacation 
Bible School (pictured below).  



Grandparents-R-Us!!! 
July was a full month of 
joy, but the arrival of Ella 
Joy Harmon (Titus and 
EmaLee’s baby) tops the 
cake!!! Kimberlee and I 
are so smitten by this little 
one. Praise God for so 
many answered prayers. 
Ella was born July 14th, a 
day after my birthday. 

Silas and Lydia 
spent their sum-
mer serving at 
Pleasant Valley 
Bible Camp. 
Isaac joined 
them for a week 
too, but spent 
most of his sum-
mer at his job. 

The two pictures above show the training day and team we took 
to Boston from our church. There were 22 of us. God worked in 
and through us while we were there. One evening, I spent some 
time encouraging our team to work on utilizing one of the greatest 
tools in evangelism (listening for and obeying the Spirit’s voice...). 
Our daughter, Lydia (15), put that to practice the next day in the 
open air. Long story short, God poured out such grace to her for 
obedience and after obedience. What more could a father ask 
than to see God become so real to his daughter? Praise the Lord! 

Also, in July we held our annual S.E.T. (Sketchboard Evangelism 
Training). It was in Baltimore again this year (picture to the right).   

In August, our family went to Nebraska 
and spent a week with friends at Faith 
Community Church and Pleasant View 
Bible Church. We were able to spend 
some time training in evangelism. Our 
family was refreshed and ministered to. 
We are blessed to have the family of 
God! Later in August, I took trips to visit 
with our OAC Branch in San Jose (right 
top) and our LA Branch (right bottom). I 
wish there was room enough to share 
the testimonies that go along with these 
pictures. God is obviously going before, 
with, and behind us. So thankful for our 
staff in California! 



Gifts to us are tax-deductible when made out to OAC 
- PO Box D - Nazareth - PA - 18064  

Thank you for partnering with us!       
We could not do what we do without you.  
While writing this letter, I have had to sit 
back and just praise the Lord for His good-
ness and faithfulness. Thank you for being 
part of the blessing of God in our lives.             

Until the net is full, 

Brian & Kimberlee 

Brian and Kimberlee                                      
The Harmon Family                                           
1 Thess. 2:4                  

Fall high school ministries have all started 
back up (six clubs each week during the lunch 
hours). How awesome to see the Gospel 
preached in these public schools! There are 
about 175 teens that attend each week.  

                 OAC/USA Staff Conference                       Central PA Branch                                         
         (Bible Museum, DC)           (Penn State) 

(Left) Every October, I 
get to join other OAC 
staff for a week to teach 
evangelism at GBSC. 
This year, I was able to 
bring Isaac and Silas. 
These are precious 
times! I am thankful for 
how God is using this 
college in Cincinnati.   

Have a blessed Christmas season 

Annual Harmon Family Consecration  

This picture (on the left) makes our hearts so happy! Zachary and Ellianna are 
bringing Elowen Anne into the world soon (December 22nd). Please pray with us 
for this special arrival and all that surrounds this time. The picture above is a pic-
ture of me preaching in the country of Malta last week. Obviously, not enough room 
here to share what a blessed time this was. Please jot us an email, if you would 
like our monthly email newsletters (oacmichigan@gmail.com). We would love to 
send you current testimonies of what God is doing, pictures, and prayer requests.  

Glory to God! In OAC we have a saying, “We count people because people 

count.” In 2023, I have had the pleasure of preaching over 100 times in the public 
high schools, 3,000 souls have heard the Gospel in the open air, 64 people have 
received Christ as their Lord and Savior. We have driven an averaged of 4,250 
miles each month for the past 30 months. We covet your prayers!  


